The Lancaster Stamp Club held a meeting on the above date at 8 P.M. in the Y.M.C.A. building. The purpose was to hold an election of officers for the ensuing year. Approximately forty members were in attendance.

The nominating committee composed of Thomas A. Keller, Ch., Donald Witmer and Albert F. Witmer was in charge of the meeting. The following officers were elected for the year 1936. -

President - Thomas A. Keller Vice President - Robert Warren Secretary - H. Raymond Hershey Treasurer - Richard T. Eager Sales Manager - Guy Tweed

Mr. Paul Mentzer chairman of the banquet committee announced that the 5th Annual Banquet of the Lancaster Stamp Club would be held on Monday eveming, January 13th, 1936 at 7 P.M. in the Lincoln Hotel and that the tickets were now on sale at the nominal charge of \$ 1.00.

Upon recommendation, Paul M. Patton, 137 N. Charlotte St., and C. Oscar Miller, 332 S. Ann St., were elected to memership.

Several comments upon the recent Harrisburg Stamp Exhibit were given by PaulMentzer who, along with the president S. G. Darlington, Prof. A. R. Gerhart and Phares Auxer attended the exhibition.

A communication was received from the Valley Forge Philatelic Society inviting us to participate in their competitive Stamp Exhibit to be held Jan. 11th and 12th, 1936. at 37 E. Main St., Norristown, Pa. A letter was received from Lloyd Heisey, Annville Pa., stating his thanks for the prize he received at the Club's recent exhibit. Also, greetings and best wishes for the success of the club for the New Year were received from D. E. Chichester.

As there was no further business, the meeting was then adjourned.

Attest,

H. Gaymand Kershey